# Kennedy Trail Elementary School

8305-122A Street, Surrey, B.C. V3W 9P8 Telephone: (604) 590-1198 Fax: (604) 590-8431

> www.surreyschools.ca/kennedytrail Mrs. Christine Shepherd –Principal

Mrs. A. Sutton-Head Secretary/Ms. H. Bird -Records Clerk





## Bell Schedule for Next Year

Due to the number of days of instruction, all elementary schools will be required to have <u>292 minutes of instruction per day</u>, which is 2 minutes per day more than this current year.

Our Bell schedule for 2018/2019 will be:

Welcome Bell: 8:25, Classes start: 8:30 Recess 10:00-10:15, lunch 11:37-12:22 Afternoon session: 12:22-2:22

Kindergarten students will be on the same schedule as the rest of the school

Important Dates: Please check the website for frequent updates

May 29	May 30	May 30
Div. 9 Strawberry Hill Library	District Track Meet	PAC Treat Day \$1 Popsicles
June 1	June 4	June 4
Div. 3 & 4 Science World June 6	PAC Meeting 8:45 a.m. June 8	Div. 1 Coastal Climbing June 11
Grade 7s to North Delta Secondary	Sports Day	Grade 7 to Cultus Lake Waterslides
June 19	June 20	June 22

## Principal's Message

It is hard to believe that we are heading into last month of school. June is a busy and exciting time in schools. Teachers are wrapping up the curriculum of this year while making plans for the next one.

Thank you to our PAC for your support this year and for paying for many yearend field trips. Also thank you for your support at our upcoming sports day. We couldn't do it without you.

This newsletter is packed full with important information about planning for next year. Please save this information for future reference.

## What's Happening?

## Sports Day and Bike Parade

Friday, June 8<sup>th</sup>, is Kennedy Trail's Annual SPORTS DAY! Students are invited to wear their house team colours and show their school spirit by participating in fun relay activities. We will also have a bike parade in the morning. So don't forget to decorate your bike! Parents are welcome to come and watch the festivities.

The PAC will be hosting a hot lunch and a concession stand as well.



## Expecting a Baby?

Are you or someone you know expecting a baby soon? We are looking for a family with a baby to be part of our Roots of Empathy Program next year. This is an incredible program that helps students learn about empathy, feelings and kindness by watching a baby in the first year of development. If you would like to know more about the program please contact Mrs. Shepherd. We'd love to have you!

Roots of Empathy
Racines de l'empathie



The PAC is also providing snacks for the rest station. If you are able to help cut watermelon in the morning please meet in the multipurpose room. They are also looking for help with the concession stand, please let us know at the office if you can help.

## Volunteer Appreciation Tea

Please save the date! We will be having our parent/volunteer appreciation tea on June 6<sup>th</sup>. It will take place at 1:00 p.m. in the school library. An invitation can be found at the back of this newsletter

### Track and Field

All students in grade 3 to 7 are eligible to participate in track and field. The session will culminate with the district track meet at Bear Creek Park on May 30th. Students who are invited to participate will be given a permission slip with details closer to the event.

Parent drivers and parent volunteers will be needed on the 30st.



## Early Dismissal Dates for 2018/19

Students will be dismissed at 1:22 on the following dates:

October 1, 2018 Student Led Conferences November 20, 2018 for teacher collaboration February 12, 2019 for student led conferences June 27, 2019 for teacher collaboration





## Planning for Next Year

We are starting to make plans for the organization of classes for the coming school year. Information from parents may assist teachers in making decisions regarding the placement of students in classes. Helpful information provided by parents includes: learning styles and interests and social/emotional needs. However, it is important to understand that the placement of students is determined through school-based professional decisions. The teachers at Kennedy Trail work carefully and collaboratively to determine the most suitable placement for your child based on the following criteria:

- Student intellectual, social and emotional development
- Learning styles and strengths of students
- Degree of independence
- Integration of students with special needs
- Social compatibility
- Gender balance
- Maintaining appropriate teacher-student ratios

If you have educational concerns regarding the placement of your child, please put them in writing to Mrs. Shepherd for consideration by June 1, 2018. You may also email the school at <u>Kennedytrail@surreyschools.ca</u>. Please put placement request as the subject of your email.

It is not appropriate to request that your son/daughter be placed with a specific teacher. **These requests will NOT be considered.** 



## Clothing Donation Bin

Please support Big Brothers and our school by donating your used clothing. The bin is conveniently located beside the drop-off zone. Big Brothers pays a fee to the school district to have their bin on our site. This money comes straight back to our school to support students. Everyone wins! You get rid of your unwanted items, the earth is happy because items are not in landfills and both Big Brothers and Kennedy Trail earn money to support our programs.

### School Fees

**Student Planner:** We encourage all students in Grades 1-7 to purchase a School Planner at a cost of \$5.00. Included in the planner is our school code of conduct, school calendar and school district information. We find this to be an excellent tool for facilitating home/school communication, as well as for developing our students' organizational skills. However, using our school planner is optional as a parent may purchase their own version.

**Field Studies and Field Trips:** Classes often enjoy educational visits to community facilities which extend and enhance the curriculum. While we use school monies or fundraise to cover the costs of such activities wherever possible, there are times when parents are asked to contribute towards the cost of the trip. If you choose to have your child not participate in a field study, a suitable program will be provided at the school.

**Musical Instruments:** Grade 4 students may learn to play the recorder. Students will have the option of purchasing one through our music teacher for less than \$10 or receiving one on loan from the school. Also, our Grade 7 students who take band either purchase or rent an instrument. Costs vary depending on the instrument.

**School Supplies:** Parents have the option of purchasing their child's school supplies on their own utilizing the grade supply list or for your convenience you may wish to purchase supplies as a package through Staples. Payment is made directly to Staples. Costs for supplies vary based on grade.

# School Supplies for 2018/19



Kennedy Trail Elementary will be providing a school supply service to parents through STAPLES this year. By ordering through this service it ensures students have the correct school supplies that are of excellent quality and a good price.

All Students in grade K-7 next year will be given information on how to order on-line or in-store next week. Parents can complete the on-line order form or drop off the manual form at Staples this June. Information will also be posted on the school website.

Your child's supplies will be individually bagged and waiting for pick up at the Staples store on Scott Road. If you do not pick them up before school start the items will be delivered to the school and will be waiting for them in September.

There is no need to shop. School supply lists will be posted on our website for those who wish to purchase supplies from local retailers.





You can participate in local history and suggest a name for Surrey's newest schools! The Surrey Board of Education invites public submissions to help name two new schools to be built at:

- 17335 2 Ave. Douglas/Dufferin Park-area elementary (Site 180)
- 16666 23 Ave. Grandview/Edgewood Drive-area elementary (Site 206)

According to school board policy, school names should reflect the history or geography of the neighbourhood or community. Special consideration is given to names that have significant meaning to students and members of the community.

Email suggestions and if desired, a short explanation, by **June 8, 2018** to schoolnames@surreyschools.ca.

Please be sure to indicate the school site number beside each name suggestion.

(As many different people often suggest the same name, or close variations of the same name, acknowledgement is not given to those who suggest a school name that is later chosen by the board).



Tel: 604.596.7733 www.surreyschools.ca

## Internet safety

#### What are the concerns about access?

The Surrey School Board believes access and use of technology is an integral component of current learning and working environments. However, the potential for misuse of the Internet exists, even with due diligence.

Sending or receiving inappropriate information (e.g. racist, slanderous, pornographic, threatening, sexist, confidential, etc.) or using chat rooms or polling booths for this purpose is possible.

Sophisticated search capabilities and easy access to web sites provide a wide range of information at your child's fingertips. Internet contact with students by strangers with questionable motives is also a major concern, particularly with chat rooms.

## What is the Surrey School District doing to reduce the risk of inappropriate use of technology?

Internet access for all schools in B.C. is provided by the Provincial Learning Network (PLNet), a network supported from Victoria. PLNet provides virus protection service and limited blocking of inappropriate sites, such as pornography.

#### School district responsibilities

- To provide age appropriate instruction for students on responsible, appropriate use of the Internet.
- To make every reasonable attempt to ensure appropriate use of the Internet by students.
- To investigate suspected misuse and provide consequences for misuse of district resources.
- To encourage parents and students to complete a Technology Access and Use Agreement form as part of mandatory consent for student access to the Internet at school.

#### Student responsibilities

- To follow guidelines set out by the Surrey School District and his/her parents regarding Internet use.
- To make responsible decisions around his/her use of technology and the Internet.

#### Parent responsibilities

- Instruct your child to never give out identifying information - home address, school name, or telephone number - in a public message such as chat or bulletin boards and be sure you are dealing with someone you and your child know and trust before providing personal information via e-mail.
- To instruct your child regarding boundaries of what is considered acceptable use of the Internet by your family.
- To be aware of the risks in accessing the Internet.
- To emphasize to your child the importance of personal safety in Internet use and that people online may not be who they seem. Because you can't see or even hear the person, it would be easy for someone to misrepresent him or herself. Thus, someone indicating that "she" is a "12-year-old girl" could in reality be a 40 year-old man.
- To monitor and supervise your child's use of the Internet when not in a school setting.
- To be aware that children can access the Internet from almost any computer (home, friends, or school).

#### Suggestions for parents

- Place home computers in a high traffic area in the home, not your child's bedroom.
- Set reasonable rules and guidelines for computer use. Discuss and post them near the computer as a reminder.
- Make casual checks of your child's work while they are using the Internet.
- Monitor the sites visited by your children through logs and bookmarks on your computer.
- Consider 'filtering' software which can block access to objectionable sites, words or phrases.

For more information visit the www.wiredkids.org website



Tel: 604.596.7733 www.surreyschools.ca

## Internet safety

(Punjabi Translation)

### ਇੰਨਟਰਨੈਟ ਤੋਂ ਰੱਖਿਆ

#### ਇੰਨਟਰਨੈਂਟ ਬਾਰੇ ਕੀ ਫਿਕਰਮੰਦ ਵਿਚਾਰਾਂ ਹਨ?

ਸਚ੍ਹੀ ਸਕੂਲ ਡਿਸਟਰਿਕਟ ਦਾ ਇਹ ਵਿਚਾਰ ਹੈ ਕਿ ਅੱਜ ਦੇ ਵਾਤਾਵਰਨ ਵਿੱਚ ਸਿੱਖਣ ਅਤੇ ਕੰਮ ਕਰਨ ਲਈ ਮਸ਼ੀਨੀ ਵਿੱਦਿਆ ਦਾ ਹੋਣਾ ਬਹੁਤ ਜ਼ਰੂਰੀ ਹੈ। ਕਾਫੀ ਧਿਆਨ ਰੱਖਣ ਦੇ ਬਾਵਜੂਦ ਵੀ ਇੰਨਟਰਨੈਂਟ ਦੀ ਗਲਤ ਵਰਤੋਂ ਹੁੰਦੀ ਹੈ। ਇਸ ਰਾਹੀਂ ਅਢੁਕਵੀਂ ਜਾਣਕਾਰੀ ਭੇਜਣੀ ਜਾਂ ਪ੍ਰਾਪਤ ਕਰਨੀ, (ਜਿਸ ਤਰਾਂ ਜ਼ਾਤ ਪਾਤ ਸਬੰਧੀ, ਗੰਦੀਆਂ ਤਸਵੀਰਾਂ, ਲਿੰਗ ਦੇ ਭੇਦ ਬਾਰੇ, ਕਿਸੇ ਦੀ ਬਦਨਾਮੀ ਬਾਰੇ) ਜਾਂ ਹੋਰਾਂ ਨਾਲ ਚੈਂਟ ਦੇ ਕਮਰਿਆਂ ਵਿੱਚ ਸਬੰਧ ਜੋੜਨੇ ਕਾਫੀ ਸੰਭਵ ਹਨ। ਇਸ ਵਿੱਚ ਕੋਈ ਸ਼ੱਕ ਨਹੀਂ ਇੰਨਟਰਨੈਂਟ ਰਾਹੀਂ ਕਾਫੀ ਤਰਾਂ ਦੀ ਢੂੰਗੀ ਜਾਣਕਾਰੀ ਬੱਚਿਆਂ ਦੇ ਪੜ੍ਹਨ ਲਈ ਮਿਲਦੀ ਹੈ, ਪਰ ਜਦੋਂ ਇਸ ਮੀਡੀਅਮ ਰਾਹੀਂ ਓਪਰੇ ਇਨਸਾਨ ਬੱਚਿਆਂ ਨਾਲ ਸਬੰਧ ਜੋੜਦੇ ਹਨ ਤਾਂ ਇਹ ਫਿਕਰਮੰਦ ਸਥਿਤੀ ਬਣਦੀ ਹੈ।

### ਇਸ ਮੀਡੀਅਮ ਦੀ ਗਲਤ ਵਰਤੋਂ ਨੂੰ ਘਟਾਓਣ ਬਾਰੇ ਸਰ੍ਹੀ ਸਕੂਲ ਡਿਸਟਰਿਕਟ ਕੀ ਕਰ ਰਹੀ ਹੈ?

ਬੀ.ਸੀ. ਦੇ ਸਾਰੇ ਸਕੂਲਾਂ ਵਿੱਚ ਇੰਨਟਰਨੈਟ ਇੱਕ ਗੌਰਮਿੰਟ ਦੀ ਸ਼ਾਖਾ, ਪੀ ਐਲ ਨੈਟ ਰਾਹੀਂ ਸਥਾਪਿਤ ਕੀਤਾ ਗਿਆ ਹੈ। ਇਹ ਇਸ ਮੀਡੀਅਮ ਵਿੱਚ ਕੋਈ ਨੁਕਸ ਪੈਣ ਤੋਂ ਜਾਂ ਗਲਤ ਥਾਵਾਂ ਤੇ ਬੱਚਿਆਂ ਨੂੰ ਜਾਣ ਤੋਂ ਬੰਨ ਲਾ ਦਿੰਦੀ ਹੈ, ਜਿਵੇਂ ਕਿ ਗੰਦੀਆਂ ਤਸਵੀਰਾਂ ਵਾਲੀਆਂ ਥਾਵਾਂ ਤੋਂ।

### ਸਕੂਲ ਤਿਸਟਰਿਕਟ ਦੀਆਂ ਜ਼ਿਮੇਵਾਰੀਆਂ

- . ਬੱਚਿਆਂ ਦੀ ਓਮਰ ਮੁਤਾਬਿਕ ਸਾਫ਼ ਅਤੇ ਜ਼ਿਮੇਵਾਰ ਸਿੱਖਿਆ ਦੇਣੀ
- . ਹਰ ਕੋਸ਼ਿਸ਼ ਕਰਨੀ ਕਿ ਬੱਚੇ ਇੰਨਟਰਨੈਂਟ ਦੀ ਵਰਤੋਂ ਠੀਕ ਕਰਨ
- . ਗਲਤ ਇਸ਼ਤੇਮਾਲ ਕਰਨ ਵਾਲਿਆਂ ਦੀ ਪੂਰੀ ਤਰਾਂ ਜਾਂਚ ਪੜਤਾਲ ਕਰਨੀ ਅਤੇ ਸਜ਼ਾ ਦੇਣੀ
- , ਸਕੂਲ ਵਿੱਚ ਇੰਨਟਰਾਂਨੈਂਟ ਦੀ ਵਰਤੋਂ ਤੋਂ ਪਹਿਲਾਂ ਇਕੱ ਫਾਰਮ ਓਪਰ ਬੱਚੇ ਦੇ ਅਤੇ ਮਾਪਿਆਂ ਦੇ ਦਸਖਤ ਕਰਾਓਣੇ ਇੱਕ ਸਮਝੌਤੇ ਓਪਰ ਕਿ ਬੱਚਾ ਇਸ ਮੀਡੀਅਮ ਦੀ ਗਲਤ ਵਰਤੋਂ ਨਹੀਂ ਕਰੇਗਾ ।

#### ਬੱਚਿਆਂ ਦੀਆਂ ਜ਼ਿਮੇਵਾਰੀਆਂ

- . ਸਕੂਲਾਂ ਰਾਹੀਂ ਸਥਾਪਿਤ ਕੀਤੀਆਂ ਹੱਦਾਂ ਦੇ ਅੰਦਰ ਰਹਿਣਾਂ
- . ਇੰਟਰਨੈਟ ਦੀ ਵਰਤੋਂ ਵੇਲੇ ਜ਼ਿਮੇਵਾਰੀ ਨਾਲ ਫੈਸਲੇ ਕਰਨੇ

#### ਮਾਪਿਆਂ ਦੀਆਂ ਜ਼ਿਮੇਵਾਰੀਆਂ

- . ਆਪਣੇ ਬੱਚਿਆਂ ਨੂੰ ਸਮਝਾਓਣਾ ਕਿ ਓਹ ਕਦੇ ਵੀ ਆਪਣੇ ਘਰ ਦਾ ਪਤਾ, ਫੋਨ ਨੰਬਰ – ਕਿਸੇ ਨੂੰ ਵੀ ਇੰਨਟਰਨੈਂਟ ਰਾਹੀਂ ਨਾਂ ਦੇਣ ਅਤੇ ਇੰਨਟਰਨੈਂਟ ਓਪਰ ਸਿਰਫ ਓਹਨਾਂ ਲੋਕਾਂ ਨਾਲ ਹੀ ਸੰਬਧ ਜੋੜਨ ਜਿਹਨਾਂ ਨੂੰ ਪਰੀਵਾਰ ਜਾਣਦਾ ਹੋਵੇ ਅਤੇ ਓਹਨਾਂ ਓਪਰ ਸਾਰੇ ਪਰੀਵਾਰ ਦਾ ਵਿਸ਼ਵਾਸ਼ ਹੋਵੇ
- . ਬੱਚਿਆਂ ਨੂੰ ਇਸ ਮੀਡੀਅਮ ਦੀਆਂ ਹੱਦਾਂ ਬਾਰੇ ਦੱਸੋ ਕਿ ਕੀ ਕਰ ਸਕਦੇ ਹਨ ਅਤੇ ਇੰਨਟਰਨੈਂਟ ਓਪਰ ਕੀ ਨਹੀਂ ਕਰ ਸਕਦੇ
- . ਆਪ ਵੀ ਇੰਨਟਰਨੈਂਟ ਦੇ ਖਤਰਿਆਂ ਤੋਂ ਸੂਚਿਤ ਰਹੋ
- . ਬੱਚਿਆਂ ਨੂੰ ਇਸ ਗੱਲ ਓਪਰ ਜ਼ੋਰ ਦੇ ਕੇ ਸਮਝਾਓਣਾ ਕਿ ਓਹਨਾਂ ਦੀ ਸ਼ਰਿਖਆ ਇੰਨਟਰਨੈਟ ਓਪਰ ਬਹੁਤ ਜ਼ਰੂਰੀ ਹੈ ਅਤੇ ਕਈ ਲੋਕ ਹੁੰਦੇ ਕੁੱਝ ਹੋਰ ਹਨ ਅਤੇ ਇੰਟਰਨੈਟ ਓਪਰ ਕੁੱਝ ਹੋਰ ਦੱਸਦੇ ਹਨ। ਹੋ ਸਕਦਾ ਹੈ ਕਿ ਦੂਸਰੇ ਪਾਸੇ ਬੱਚੇ ਨਾਲ ਦੋਸਤੀ ਵਧਾਓਣ ਲਈ ਕਹੇ ਕਿ ਮੈਂ ਇੱਕ ਲੜਕੀ ਹਾਂ ਲੇਕਿਨ ਹੋਵੇ ਇੱਕ 40 ਸਾਲਾ ਮਰਦ
- . ਸਕੂਲ ਤੋਂ ਬਾਹਰ ਸਦਾ ਹੀ ਬੱਚਿਆਂ ਓਪਰ ਨਿਗਰਾਨੀ ਰੱਖੋ ਜਦੋਂ ਇੰਨਟਰਨੈਂਟ ਵਰਤ ਰਹੇ ਹੋਣ
- . ਇਹ ਗੱਲ ਯਾਦ ਰਹੇ ਕਿ ਬੱਚੇ ਇੰਨਟਰਨੇਟ ਓਪਰ ਆਪਣੇ ਦੋਸਤ ਜਾਂ ਘਰ ਤੋਂ ਇਸ ਤਰਾਂ ਦੇ ਨਾਤੇ ਪੈਦਾ ਕਰ ਸਕਦੇ ਹਨ

### ਮਾਪਿਆਂ ਲਈ ਕੁੱਝ ਸੁਝਾਓ

- ਆਪਣੇ ਘਰ ਵਿੱਚ ਕੰਪਿਊਟਰ ਉਥੇ ਰੱਖੋ ਜਿਥੇ ਸਾਰਿਆਂ ਦੀ ਕਾਰੀ ਆਵਾਜਾਈ ਹੈ, ਨਾਂ ਕਿ ਬੱਚੇ ਦੇ ਆਪਣੇ ਕਮਰੇ ਵਿੱਚ
- . ਕੰਪਿਊਟਰ ਦੀ ਵਰਤੋਂ ਕਰਨ ਦੇ ਘਰ ਵਿੱਚ ਕਾਨੂੰਨ ਬਣਾਓ ਅਤੇ ਇਹਨਾਂ ਨੂੰ ਕੰਪਿਊਟਰ ਦੇ ਕੋਲ ਲਿਖ ਕੇ ਰੱਖੋ
- . ਜਦੋਂ ਬੱਚਾ ਕੰਪਿਊਂਟਰ ਵਰਤ ਰਿਹਾ ਹੋਵੇ ਤਾਂ ਓਸ ਓਪਰ ਆਪਣੀ ਨਿਗਰਾਨੀ ਰੱਖੋ
- . ਆਪਣੇ ਕੰਪਿਊਟਰ ਓਪਰ ਬੱਚੇ ਕਿਹਨਾਂ ਕਿਹਨਾਂ ਵੱਖ ਵੱਖ ਥਾਂਵਾਂ ਓਪਰ ਜਾਂਦੇ ਹਨ, ਓਹਨਾਂ ਨੂੰ ਦੇਖਦੇ ਰਹੋ
- . ਆਪਣੇ ਕੰਪਿਊਟਰ ਵਿੱਚ ਤੁਸੀਂ ਇਸ ਤਰਾਂ ਦੇ ਪ੍ਰੋਗਰਾਮ ਲਗਵਾ ਸਕਦੇ ਹੋ ਜਿਹਨਾਂ ਨਾਲ ਓਹ ਗਲਤ ਥਾਂ ਨਹੀਂ ਜਾ ਸਕਦੇ

ਹੋਰ ਜਾਣਕਾਰੀ ਲਈ ਤੁਸੀਂ ਇੰਨਟਰਨੈਂਟ ਦੇ ਇਸ ਪਤੇ ਓਪਰ ਜਾ ਸਕਦੇ ਹੋ : www.wirekids.org



### 2018-19 Surrey Schools calendar

September 4, 2018	Schools Open	
September 24, 2018	Non-instructional day	
October 8, 2018	Thanksgiving Day	
October 19, 2018	Non-instructional day	
November 9, 2018	Non-instructional day	
November 12, 2018	Remembrance Day (Stat holiday)	
December 24, 2018 - January 4, 2019	Winter break	
January 7, 2019	Schools reopen after winter break	
February 18, 2019	Family Day	
February 22, 2019	Non-instructional day	
March 18 – March 22, 2019	Spring break	
March 25 - March 29, 2019	School closure days	
April 8, 2019	Non-instructional day	
April 19, 2019	Good Friday	
April 22, 2019	Easter Monday	
May 3, 2019	Non-instructional day	
May 20, 2019	Victoria Day	
May 27, 2019	Non-instructional day	
June 28, 2019	Administrative day/Schools close	



## At Kennedy Trail Elementary

Wednesday, June 6, 2018 1:00pm to 2:15pm in the Library

If you are able to join us, please email the school at kennedytrail@surreyschools.ca or fill out the bottom portion and return to the school office by Monday, June 4, 2018.

Thank You!

Please note this is an adult only event. No Babysitting will be available for children this year.

R.S.W.P.

Yes, I will be attending the	"Parent Appreciation	Tea" on	June 6th
------------------------------	----------------------	---------	----------

Name of Parent(s)

Name of child(ren) attending Kennedy Trail



## Kennedy Trail PAC News

https://www.surreyschools.ca/schools/kennedytrail/Parents/PAC/Pages

Next Meeting: Monday, June 4 at 8:45 am

## Looking for Volunteers

Kennedy Trail PAC executives will have completed their term at the end of this month and elections will be held for executive positions at the AGM. If you would like information on any of the executive positions please contact the school. We will be electing: Chairperson, Vice Chairperson, Secretary, Treasurer, and Fun Food Coordinator.



The PAC will be selling Popsicles on Wednesday, May 30th at recess for \$1 each.

# Where does your money go?

Thank you to the PAC for supporting school events like field trips and sports day. The KTE PAC paid for the bus for the grade 7 trip to Cultus Lake Waterslides. Thank you parents for all your support this year.

